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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Government have made changes to the way COVID is managed and I wanted to write 
to let you know about how these changes will impact schools and request your on-
going support to limit COVID infection among school pupils and staff.  

What are the changes to government guidance? 

As of 21st February close contacts of people who have tested positive will no longer 
be asked to test daily for 7 days if fully vaccinated or self-isolate for 10 days if 
unvaccinated. 

As of 24th February there is no longer a legal requirement for people to self-isolate if 
they test positive with COVID, however, the government continue to strongly 
recommend that anyone who tests positive limits contact with others for at least 5 
days, and stop isolation once two negative lateral flow tests are conducted on days 5 
and 6 or later but 24 hours apart. 

The government will remove testing (both with PCR and LFTs) by the end of March. 

How will this affect pupils? 

Pupils who test positive will be asked to stay at home as above. 

Pupils who are close contacts will no longer be asked to test for 7 days. 

Will there continue to be COVID measures in school? 

There will continue to be COVID cases within schools and therefore schools will need 
to use some measures to limit cases including asking pupils to stay at home if they 
are unwell or test positive, ventilation and handwashing.  The purpose of this is to limit 
the chance of large outbreaks resulting in staff sickness and loss of education for 
children.  

The Local Authority will continue to support schools that are experiencing large 
outbreaks.  When there are large numbers of staff who test positive within a school, 
other measures may need to be temporarily introduced, this may include remote 

To:  Parents & Carers 
 

My Ref: DSA/PN/da 
Your Ref:  

Date: 24th February 2022 

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/


 

 

learning for some as a last resort.  Your school will work to ensure that this is for as 
short a time as possible. 

Thank you for your ongoing support, 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Dudu Sher-Arami 
Director of Public Health 
London Borough of Enfield 
 

 

 
 
Peter Nathan 
Director of Education 
London Borough of Enfield 
 

 
 
 

Enfield Council has launched a series of 14 e-newsletters covering a range of topics that provide residents 
with more frequent Council news and service updates. More than 40,000 people have already signed up, 

make sure you’re one of them. You can register at www.enfield.gov.uk/enewsletters 


